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MEETINGS 

Regular monthly meeting: 

First Tuesday of the month 

7:30 PM—Jim Click Ford 

6244 E. 22d St. 

Tucson, AZ  85732 

 

Dues: 

$15/yr. family or $10/yr. Individual 

 

Monthly Outing: 

Fourth Sunday of the month or  

As voted by the club membership 

 

Board of Directors Meetings: 

2010 Officers 

 

President: 

Nancy Frazer 

nancyfrazer2@comcast.net 

531-8893 or 870-9446 

 

1st. Vice President: 

Gary Roberts 

Glroberts_1@msn.com 

885-8627 or 909-3743 

 

2nd Vice President: 

Rey Brown 

softtopcoupe@yahoo.com 

296-2079 

 

Treasurer: 

Si Burgheimer 

millieburgheimer@aol.com 

574-2190 

 

Secretary: 

Linda Kent 

lkent2650@msn.com 

 

2010 Board of Directors: 

 

Past President, Rich Whalen 

Ron Edwards 

Ray Feierstein 

Scott Parsons 

Ernie Williams 

Emmet Zimberoff 
 



 

July 2010 

Ice Cream Social 

June 27, 2010 
 

The 46th annual Ice Cream Social was held on June 27th at 

6:30 PM at the Dotys’ Model A Ranch.  The outing was at-

tended by 30 people and 4 Model A’s. 

 

It was a warm evening, but all that attended had a good 

time.  Those of you that didn’t come missed some delicious 

ice cream and goodies.   

 

Thanks to all that attended and brought their favorite ice 

cream and goodies.  See you next year, if the Lord is will-

ing and the creek don’t rise. 

 

Virginia Doty and Family 

Lynn Thim opens wide while 

Chad Preble and Lynn’s grand-

daughter look on. 



Ice Cream SocialIce Cream Social  

June 27, 2010June 27, 2010  

Brandt Shumate, Betty Trimble, 

and Margaret enjoy ice cream 

and goodies 

Lynn Thim and her granddaughter 

join Gary and Laura Roberts for 

delicious homemade treats 

June 29, 2010:    Ron 

Edwards and Nancy 

Frazer present Jim 

Click with a Lifetime 

Honorary Membership 

to our club 

Honorary Lifetime Membership Honorary Lifetime Membership 

Presented to Jim ClickPresented to Jim Click  



To all, 

 

As you know, Bruce and I had just returned from the East 

coast after visiting our son Mike and his family the last week 

of May. We never expected to hear the horrible news that our 

only son Bruce Michael passed away in his sleep at the age of 

34 approximately one month later. We are still trying to proc-

ess all of this and continue to wonder why this happened. We 

have yet to receive the official findings of his death and will 

probably not know for several more weeks. 

 

Our daughter-in-law Bethany and grandson Korbyn have re-

turned to their home in Maine and Bethany has since returned 

to work. Whether Bethany stays in Maine is another major de-

cision she will need to make in the next few months. As her 

job requires her to work afternoons and some weekends it 

makes things extremely difficult for her now without Mike's 

support of handling dinner, bathing, reading stories and nor-

mal bedtime routines for our two year old grandson. Bethany 

and I both know that this is going to be baby steps for both of 

us. Bethany loosing her husband and Bruce and I loosing our 

son. 

 

In closing, Bruce and I would like to thank each of our dear 

car club friends for all your cards, kind words, and emails that 

we have received via Bernice during this difficult time. 

 

Love, 

 

Maggie and Bruce Edwards 

A “Thank you” letter to all our members 

from Bruce and Maggie Edwards: 



 

Sunday, July 26, 2010:  Gaslight Theater 

  7010 E. Broadway Blvd. 

  6:15 PM  doors open 
 

Sunday, Aug. 22, 2010:  Mt. Lemmon outing 

 

Saturday, Sept. 18, 2010 :  celebrate  

International Model A Day with break-

fast and a car show at the VA Hospital  - 

details to follow 

 

Sunday, October 24, 2010:  Overnighter 

 details to follow 

 

Sunday, Nov. 6, 2010:  Picacho Peak Hill

 climb 

 

Sunday, Nov. 28, 2010:  TBD 

 

Sunday, Dec. 12, 2010:  Holiday Banquet 

 Tanque Verde Guest Ranch 



 

Upcoming Car ShowsUpcoming Car Shows  
  
Vail Parade - Sept. 18, 2010 

For details, call Ray Feierstein   531-9724 

 

Cascades of Tucson — Oct. 9, 2010 

 10 AM—2 PM    10 cars 

 

VA Car Show:  see Upcoming Events 

Monthly Club Refreshments at our General Meet-

ings: 
 

Aug 3, 2010 

 

Donita Stevens 

Si and Millie Burgheimer 

 

Please notify Rey 

Brown if you would 

like to volunteer 



July 25, 2010 
The Gaslight Theater Presents 

 

When: Sunday, July 25, 2010 

 Line up between 6:00 and  6:30 PM 

 Seating:  6:45 PM 

 Show time:     7:00 PM 

 

Where: The Gaslight Theater 

  7010 E Broadway Blvd 

  Near Kolb Rd. and Broadway Blvd. 



4.

Cost:   Member adults: $10  Guest adults: $14.50 

     $5.00 Member children/grandchildren (12 and                              

  under);  

     $8.60 guest children (12 and under) 

 

What to Bring: Lots of Smiles, Boos and   

   Yeas !!! 

 

Escape the summer Heat.  Come see the Heros in ac-

tion!  “Hooray” for the heros and “Boooo” the  

villans !! 

 

Payment Deadline:  (Checks made out to the Tucson 

Model A Club)   July 9, 2010 

Mail to Gary and Laura Roberts 



General Meeting Minutes --- Tuesday, June 1, 2010 

      The meeting was called to order by President Nancy Frazer at 7:30 PM.   

      There were no guests with us this evening.     

      Thanks to Corky Rose, Delena Conn, Margaret Horton, and Virginia Doty for 
providing our refreshments.   

      The treasurer's report was presented and it was approved.  

      Door Prize:  A big bottle of Maguire's spray wax donated by Rod and 
Nancy was won by Gene Murphy.  

 Correspondence:   

       The Club's edition of the Restorer, Shrine Clowns thanking us for the dona-
tion, and a thank you from the Food Bank. 

Old Business: 

· Nancy Frazer and Ron Edwards presented the Club appreciation 
plaque and name badges to Jim Click.  He accepted our offer for a 
lifetime membership for himself and his wife, Vickie (please check 
the spelling).  He appreciated the club's thoughtfulness. 

· Ray Feierstein - Car shows: 

1. Desert Point at Oracle at 1st Ave. (La Reserve) Saturday 
June 12 from 9 – 1.  We had 21 cars attending and hot 
dogs were provided for lunch.  Rides were given and the 
residents had a good time with the cars.  

2. Via Hermosa Retirement Center at Speedway and Wilmot - 
Saturday June 19 from 8:30 – 11:30.  We had five cars 
from the Veterans Motor Club of America and 16 A's from 
our  club.  They provided a pancake breakfast.  This was 
the first year at this location and not too many residents 
knew about it.  We were invited back next year and we 
were assured that they would publicize it internally before 
the car show.  

3. Vail parade - We'll need 6 cars for Sept. 18.  We'll work out 
an arrangement to get some cars for the Vail parade and 
also be able to attend the monthly outing at the VA hospi-
tal.  



4.  International Model A Day:  Saturday, Sept. 18 - It was sug-
gested and the club agreed to go to the VA hospital and donate a 
car show.  Ron Edwards is working out the details and more in-
formation will be available at the next General Meeting. 

June outing:  Virginia Doty – The 45th annual Ice Cream Social was 
again at the Doty Model A Ranch on June 27.  31 attended and 4 
Model A's.   

July outing:  Gary Roberts – Gaslight Theater – July 25 at 7:00 
(Doors open at 6:15).  Gary reported that the ticket prices are the 
same as last year, $14.50 for the adults (13 and over) and $8.50 
for children.  The club will provide $4.50 and $3.50 making the 
tickets $10 and $5 respectively for club members.  The cut-off 
date to pay and make reservations is the Friday, July 9.   

Editor Position:  If you are interested in being the editor, please 
contact Nancy Frazer.  

New Business: 

It was recommended, motioned and passed to purchase a new can-
vas cover for the club's tarp.  

Nancy read a heartfelt letter from Bruce and Maggie Edwards re-
garding the sudden passing of their son.  Bruce and Maggie, our sin-
cere condolences to you and family.   

Bernice reminded everyone that she has an abundance of the Tuc-
son Club logo pins that go on the name badges, hats, or where you 
want to put them.  Cost is $2.00.  

  
The next board meeting will be held on Monday, July  26 at 7:00 pm at 

the Jim Click Ford 22nd Street location.  All members are welcome. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:48 PM. 

    

          Respectfully submitted, 

             Linda Kent, Secretary 



Editor NeededEditor Needed  
Our club is in need of a volunteer to serve as our Editor.  

The position is responsible for producing the monthly 
newsletter, as well as for publishing the annual roster and 

the program for our annual Holiday Banquet. 
 
If you have computer skills and are willing to serve, 

please contact Nancy Frazer on 531-8893 or by e-mail at 
nancyfrazer2@comcast.net. 

 

Recent Car Shows:Recent Car Shows:  
 

The fund raiser for The Desert Point Saturday, June 12,2010 
from 9am to 1pm was a great success. We had agreed on 20 
plus vehicles and ended up with 21. Way to go members. 

Around 10:30 they started serving hot dogs, chips, and plenty 
of  bottled water for all the members. I helped pass out water 

and cookies. At 11:45 we started giving rides to the residents. 
At one time we had about six vehicles giving rides. The 
weather was just perfect for this event. A special thanks to the 

members that brought out more than one vehicle to make our 
quota, Nancy and Rod, Bob Carney, Scott Parsons and myself. 

Thank you all that came out to support the club with their ve-
hicles. 
 

The fund raiser for Villa Hermosa Saturday June 19, 2010 was 
a great success.  We agreed on 15 vehicles and ended up with 

21.  We had Model A's ,T's and 5 classic cars from the 
V.M.C.C.A. Now that is what I am talking about. They gave us 

breakfast with pancakes, bacon,  coffee , bottled water, or-
ange juice and sausage.  Are we getting full yet? The place 
was very nice and very new. If all goes well they, want us 

back next year. Thank you all that came out to support the 
club with their vehicles. 



July Birthdays 

July  1 Gelaine Petrick 

 1 Fran Sotarti 

 2 Bick VanDuyne 

 4 Allen Elvick 

 5 Maggie Edwards 

 6 Bill Johnson 

 15 Clanie Ellis 

 16 Jim Beebe 

 17 George Elms 

 19  Sam Logan 

 20 Jim Boaz 

July Anniversaries 

July  4 Bob Carney and Linda 

    Bowers 

 17 Jerry and Karen Pilcher 

 30 Ken and Gelaine Petrick 
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